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Q: 	 Why is summer housing in Chaparral, Ocotillo and Saguaro Halls? 
A: 	Because of a large population of returning students moving in early for leadership positions or employment, we need to have our summer students in a 

space where they can comfortably stay all summer long. 

Q: 	 Can I live with my friends over the summer? 
A: 	Yes! We added the group process to the summer application and you can create groups of two or four members. One student acts as the group leader and 	

creates the group when they complete their application. The other students then join the group when they go through the application. The group leader 	
will need to log in and verify the group by April 16. The group leader will not be able to complete their application until their group is complete.

Q: 	 Can I choose my room when I apply for housing? 
A: 	 No. In order to make the process as smooth as possible, you are randomly assigned to rooms when the application process has closed. Roommate groups 

are assigned to suites together. 
 
Q: 	 When will I be billed for my summer housing and meal plan? 
A: 	Summer housing and meal plan charges are posted on student accounts at the time of application. 

Q: 	 Where can I park this summer? 
A: 	Parking for students living on campus is in the Grove Parking Garage. For more campus parking information, visit the campus parking webpage.

Q: 	 What do I do with my stuff in between spring move-out and summer move-in?
A: 	 If you are attending the May 10 move-in, then you are able to leave your belongings in your spring reservation. Otherwise, you need to move all of your 

belongings out by April 25 and move your belongings into your summer booking during your move-in appointment made with the Summer RDs.

Q: 	 What if I cannot be there for the move-in at the beginning of summer?
A: 	If you are unable to make the summer move-in on May 10, you will need to move all of your belongings out by April 25 at 3 pm and email the Summer RDs to 

schedule a move-in appointment at: summerrds@gcu.edu. Appointments can only be made between 9 am – 5 pm, Monday – Friday and must be at least 24 
hours in advance. 

Q: 	 Can I appeal the move-in dates to move in at another time?
A: 	No, unfortunately appeals will not be accepted for different move-in times. Students who arrive outside of the move-in date they selected will be charged an 	

improper check-in fine of at least $150.

Q: 	 When can I move in to my Fall 2019 reservation?
A: 	You can move into your fall 2019 housing reservation on Friday, July 26 from 1 – 4 pm; please plan accordingly. Students who will be living in Antelope, Palo 

Verde or Sonora Apartments for fall 2019 will move into contingency housing on July 26. Students in these three buildings will remain in contingency 
housing until their scheduled move-in.

Q: 	 What if I cannot be on campus on July 26 for fall check-in?
A: 	You must be present for check-in on this date. Appeals will not be accepted and you may be assessed an improper check-in fine of at least $150.

Q: What if I do not have a Fall 2019 Housing Reservation?
A: Contingency housing is available to students who do not have a fall 2019 Housing Reservation. Students will move-out of their contingency housing by Aug. 

17 at noon.	
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